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The joint meeting, co-chaired by Ambassador Stephen Vasciannie, Permanent Representative of Jamaica and Chair of the Permanent Council, and Ambassador José de Jesús Martínez, Alternate Representative of Panama, Vice Chair of CIDI, was called to receive the Deputy Minister of Trade, Industry and Tourism of Colombia, Dr. Carlos De Hart, who was addressing the Council to share updates on the Sixth Americas Competitiveness Forum scheduled for Cali, Colombia, from October 24 to 26, 2012, under the theme "Promoting innovation for prosperity."
The order of business for the meeting, which began at 9:50 a.m., is contained in document CP/OD-1870/12.

The meeting opened with a presentation by the Secretary General, José Miguel Insulza, on the role of the Organization of American States as an effective contributor to the activities of the Americas Competitiveness Forum and to the Inter-American Competitiveness Network (RIAC). 

Next, the Permanent Representative of Colombia, Ambassador Andrés González, gave an introduction to the Sixth Americas Competitiveness Forum and the activities of the RIAC.

Following the presentation by the Permanent Representative of Colombia, Minister Carlos De Hart spoke on the Sixth Forum that his country would be hosting, and extended his Government's invitation for the OAS member states to participate in the Forum.  The Deputy Minister's presentation concluded with a video explaining the event to be held in Cali.

The representatives of Honduras, Dominican Republic, United States, El Salvador, Chile, Canada, Panama, Ecuador, Peru, and Haiti commented on the activities of the RIAC while welcoming the invitation by the Government of Colombia for them to participate in the Sixth Americas Competitiveness Forum. They conveyed to the event's organizers their wish for its success. Hailing the Sixth Forum that Colombia was scheduled to host, the Alternate Representative of Mexico, Ms. María de los Dolores Jiménez, reiterated her Government's interest in hosting the Seventh Americas Competitiveness Forum in 2015.
There being no further matters to consider, the joint meeting was adjourned at 10:50 a.m.
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�.	The statements may be found in the minutes of the meeting, CP/ACTA 1870/12.
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